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April 20, 2021 

 

NOTICE OF PETITION FOR DECLARATORY ORDER 

 

And 

 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO RESPOND TO PETITION 

(By Monday, May 10, 2021, at 5 p.m.) 

 

RE: In the Matter of the Petition of City of Spokane for an Order Declaring that the City of 

Spokane Waste to Energy Facility is not “Baseload Electric Generation” Under RCW 

80.80.010(4) and WAC 480-100-405(2)(a), Docket UE-210247 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

 

On April 15, 2021, the City of Spokane (Spokane) filed with the Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission (Commission) a Petition for Declaratory Order (Petition), which 

was assigned Docket UE-210247. Spokane requests that the Commission issue an order 

declaring that: 

 

• The Spokane Waste to Energy (WTE) facility is not “baseload electric generation” 

under Revised Code of Washington (RCW) 80.80.010(4) and Washington 

Administrative Code (WAC) 480-100-405(2), and  

• Neither RCW 80.80.060(1) nor WAC 480-100-405(1) precludes Avista Utilities from 

entering into a 15-year contract for the WTE facility.  

 

Pursuant to WAC 480-07-930, any interested person may file a response to the Petition within 

20 days after the Petition is filed or at such other time as the Commission may establish by 

notice. Accordingly, the Commission establishes by this Notice a deadline of May 10, 2021, to 

respond to the Petition filed in Docket UE-210247.  

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That any interested persons may respond to the 

Petition by filing a written response with the Commission no later than Monday, May 10, 

2021, at 5 p.m. 

 

/s/ Rayne Pearson 

RAYNE PEARSON 

Director, Administrative Law Division 

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 


